
 

 

 

 

 

                                                                    November 21, 2014 

 

 

 

 

Dear Nursing Home Administrator: 

 

 

          On November 20, 2014, Governor Cuomo signed Executive Order #139, which waives 

certain state regulatory requirements.  This Emergency Order intends to protect the health of 

Western New Yorkers during the midst of the current snowstorm and recovery efforts. The Order 

temporarily suspends applicable or pertinent regulatory measures in order to ensure all patients 

or residents receive their medications and care during this emergency situation. The Executive 

Order #139 takes effect immediately and expires December 1, 2014. 

  

          The attached Executive Order applies to all health care facilities located in the counties of 

Cattaraugus, Chautauqua, Erie, Franklin, Genesee, Herkimer, Jefferson, Lewis, Oswego, 

Wyoming, and contiguous counties.  

 

          The Department will maintain communications and support to health care facilities 

throughout this weather emergency.  Should you have questions about the Executive Order 

and/or its operational impact, please contact the Department of Health Duty Officer at 866-881-

2809.   

   

 

 

                                                                 Sincerely, 

 

                                                        
                                                                 Jacqueline Pappalardi, Director 

                                                                 Division of Nursing Homes ICF/IID and Surveillance 

                                                                 Center for Health Care Provider Services and Oversight 
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